
For Insertion in The Record on Wednesday, December 30, 2015 
 

Notice to Bidders 
 

Sealed bids will be received by the Housing Authority of Bergen County on Friday, January 15, 2016 at 
1:00 PM prevailing time at the Authority’s main office located at, One Bergen County Plaza, 2nd Floor 
Hackensack NJ 07601 for: PAINTING OF OCCUPIED APARTMENT INTERIORS AND PAINTING 
OF VACANT APARTMENT INTERIORS ON AN “AS NEEDED” BASIS FOR BUILDINGS 
OWNED AND/OR MANAGED BY THE HOUSING AUTHORITY OF BERGEN COUNTY in 
accordance with specifications HABC 2015-12-30 dated December, 2015. 
 
The Housing Authority of Bergen County reserves the right to increase or decrease the amount of the 
contract to cover actual requirements needed for the contract period. 
 
Please be advised that the Authority intents to award the contract immediately and start the work no 
later than April 4, 2016 and be completed no later than June 17, 2016. 
 
Bid documents may be obtained at no cost at the Housing Authority's Main Office any business day 
between 9:00 A.M. and 4:30 P.M. or via FedEx at the cost of the recipient. The recipient must send an 
email request to dorian@habcnj.org including their address and FedEx account number. 
 
Each bid shall be accompanied by a Bid Guarantee and Consent of Surety so that if a contract is awarded, 
the Surety will provide whatever bonds may be required including a Performance Bond and Material & 
Labor Bond. 
 
Bids shall be submitted on standard original forms, in the manner designated therein and required by the 
specifications; must be enclosed in a sealed envelope bearing the name and address of the bidder and 
must be delivered to the Purchasing Dept. of the Housing Authority at the prescribed time and date. 
 
Bidders shall comply with the requirements of N.J.S.A 10:5-31 and N.J.A.C. 17-27 et. seq. 
 
Prospective bidders are urged to visit the sites prior to submitting a bid.  Failure to do so will not waive 
the contractor of their responsibility. 
 
 
      Lynn Bartlett 
      Executive Director  
      Housing Authority of Bergen County 
 
By: Drew Dorian 
Purchasing Assistant 
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